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Blessed Christmas & a Happy New Year 

Sisters Bonnie 
and Caroline, 
with Caroline’s 
husband Roy 
 

September 2023 Bible Club in Ruth’s yard with 
Amanda & Jared Sostrum and club kids 

 

Ruth, Bonnie, Amanda and club children August 2023



This has been a busy year.  I was sick and recovering in January and February.  I had lots of visitors this last 
summer.  Bonnie’s husband passed away in April and she came to join me in Hot Springs in May.  We got me 
a younger car, a Ford Escape. It has been a struggle to get it running well, but now it seems to be okay. 
Caroline and Roy came for her birthday in May and Bonnie and I celebrated my birthday together in August. 

Bible Club began the end of August.  We have had 16 children (when none are ill or out of town).  They have 

been learning verses 
from the book of 
John and we are also 
working on the Books 
of the Bible.  The 
children do really well 
on their memory 
work.  We started 
with the Abeka 
Salvation Series and 

then went to lessons 
on God’s Power.  We 

are finishing up this 
semester with 
Christmas (The 

Promised One and 
Luke 2).   

Our first missionary 
lesson was a series on 
Gladys Alyward.  We then went to Martin and Gracia Burnham.  We are finishing up with the Pink Pig (giving to 

God) and A Day to Remember (2004 Tsunami in Sri Lanka).   

Ladies Bible Study has had from 5-8 ladies and the 

study is now in the book of James.   

We love to celebrate Christmas as the coming of 
Emmanuel (God with us).  He came for the express 
purpose of dying for our sins.  What a blessed Savior! 



 

 

Bonnie’s son Johnny and daughter Candace.

Obadiah and Rebecca Gower, Bonnie’s 
daughter.

Candace and her family.

Bonnie’s oldest, Colleen, and her goats on her 
farm.


